
MINUTES

Commission on Courts of Limited Jurisdiction (COCOLJ)
Great Falls, MT
April 27, 2015
Members Present:  Hon. Perry Miller, Hon. Larry Carver, Hon. Doug Harkin, Ret., Peggy Tonon, Bernie Cassidy, Hon. Steve Fagenstrom, Hon. Holly Frederickson, Carlin Cameron, Hon. Jessie Connolly, Hon. Bob Wood and Charlie Harball.
Members Participating Via Telephone or Video:  None
Members Absent:  Justice Jim Rice
Staff Present:  Shauna Ryan 
Guests: Michele Snowberger
Judge Miller called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.   He started by welcoming new member, Charles Harball, city attorney in Kalispell.  Mr. Harball replaces Kelly Addy as the city attorney representative on the Commission.    

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Michele Snowberger advised that Vickie Zincke, the supervisor for the Driver Control Unit within the Motor Vehicle Division, recently resigned.  Ms. Zincke took a position with the Department of Revenue.  MVD will be hosting a farewell party for her on May 8, 2015.   
Ms. Snowberger indicated that there were a couple of bills that have passed that are of significance to motor vehicles and a bit of crossover with the judges. HB 491 has been transmitted to the Governor.  This bill amends the 24/7 sobriety program.  The only thing of caution that the judges need to be looking at is when the judge is reviewing whether or not a conviction can be used to show that the 24/7 is going to be available to be used.  HB 488 is the clean-up of the aggravated DUI – there are some significant changes.  Ms. Snowberger felt the most significant change is the administrative fee for refusal – a $300 administrative fee which the MVD will be required to assess and collect. It will likely be 6 months out before the administrative rules are in place.            
OLD BUSINESS: 
Minutes 
The minutes from the meeting on March 20, 2015, were reviewed.   A motion was made by Judge Fagenstrom and seconded by Peggy Tonon that the minutes be approved.  The motion passed unanimously.
Benchbook Update/Form Approval

Michele Snowberger distributed a new packet of forms for the Commission to review and approve.  Ms. Snowberger reported that committee is close to being done with the criminal forms, with the exception of just a couple. The jury, search warrant and civil section forms remain for review.

The following forms were reviewed with recommendations as follows:

1) Order Bail Conditions Alcohol Related – Approved as amended
2) Order Bail Conditions PFMA – Approved as amended

3) Sentence DUI – Approved as amended

4) Sentence PFMA – Approved

5) Final Judgment Sentence Order – Approved

6) Order Bail Conditions/Continuance Order – Approved
7) Minutes Hearing/Trial – Approved

Judge Fagenstrom moved that the forms be approved as submitted with the amendments as discussed by the Commission.  Judge Wood seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  
Montana Justice Institute (MJI) – Update

Peggy Tonon reported that there will be twenty judges attending MJI.  The professors are putting their material together.  The materials will be provided in hard copy form, but also be available electronically through Moodle.  Ms. Tonon will send out a packet prior to the school with information on how to gain access to Moodle and other items.  Judge Miller asked if Peggy was going to be the liaison through the assessment process with the law school.  He felt that was the greatest downfall of the last MJI.  Peggy indicated the law school will have a staff person that will serve as the liaison for the judges and professors.   Ms. Tonon advised all three professors that the assessment needs to be assigned on the last day of class, judges need to be told when they need to return the assessments, and it must be sometime prior to school starting in the fall. 
Judge Frederickson advised that she will be unable to attend the next Commission meeting as she will be at MJI.  Peggy was uncertain at this point if she would attend the Commission meeting or not.  

NEW BUSINESS:
Approve Request for Waiver of Training for Spring 2015 Conference

Tandi Jesperson and Thomas Zabit:  Judge Harkin indicated that the reasons for both requests were unique to the individual judge.  Therefore, on behalf of the waiver committee, he approved the requests.  Judge Fagenstrom moved to approve the waiver committee’s recommendation that the waivers be approved by the commission.  Judge Frederickson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  
Meeting Adjourned:  The meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.    
Next Meeting Date:  The next meeting will be on June 19, 2015, at 8:30 a.m. in Helena.   
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